Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 30th September 2014 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Ken Davies, Gordon Miller, Cliff Beevers, Neil Ingram, Norma McGeever, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Russell Salton, Anne Wimberley, Richard Watt, PC MacFarlane, Councillor Bill Henderson.

Visitors : Jim Ferguson.

1. Apologies – Ian Gilmour  and Councillors Ricky Henderson and Dominic Heslop. 

2. Minutes of August 26th Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes were accepted as a true record. 

Unmade road outside east gate of Bloomiehall Park: Cliff had emailed a number of local residents from this stretch of Juniper Park road explaining that JGCC would like to hold a public meeting about the state of the road.  Such a meeting would also afford the opportunity to discuss any issues surrounding the proposed move of the Farmers’ Market to the community garden.  Cliff had also emailed Lloyd Richardson of CEC to ask what the cost of an upgrade for the road would be.  A discussion followed on when would be a suitable date to hold the meeting. It was agreed that Cliff and Neil would meet residents at a date to be agreed in late October. Action: Cliff and Neil
Helen had emailed Andy Edwards of CEC after the last meeting to alert him to the prospect of large lorries manoeuvering around a traffic island on that part of Baberton Mains View.  When Andy had checked the dimensions he had realised that the erection of an island at the bottom of the slip road could cause a problem for such lorries. Neil observed that the lorries were not too big; the road was too narrow and should be widened, besides which neither Baberton Mains View nor the slip road conformed to current standards.  It was agreed to write a letter to Transport Scotland, with copies to Bear and Andy Edwards, to ask for both roads to be upgraded at the junction to meet up to date requirements. Action: Helen to draft and agree form of words with Neil
Environmental piece by Anne: Anne had attended the South West Communities Forum the night before and indicated her interest in highlighting the need to preserve prime agricultural land.  She was to attend a conference in Glasgow in the middle of the following month where some of the concerns surrounding worldwide food production would be discussed.
Action on walkabout: Neil had emailed Lloyd to confirm which items could now be removed from the “to do” list of actions around the JG streets. The next walkabout had been arranged for 15th October; Jane Geddes of the Village Hall Organisation had expressed a wish to attend to discuss concerns about a pavement outside the village hall and the railings at the end of the school path.
Action on signpost for Village Hall: Richard had emailed Andy Edwards at the end of August requesting a signpost to the hall to be installed on the south side of Lanark Road opposite the junction with Baberton Avenue. He had not had a reply and would send Andy a reminder. 

Action: Richard
Action on community council self-assessment questionnaire: Richard had returned it to CEC.

3. Visit from Sainsbury’s at Longstone: For the second time this group had booked to come along and then were unable on the night to find someone to attend.  Cliff had had to chase them to discover if anyone was coming, but the manager was full of apologies.

 4.  Reports and recent meetings 


4.1  Secretary: Richard reported no licence applications for the month of September.
4.2  Treasurer: Ken presented the accounts. No1 account stood at £915.57 after the notice board and its installation had been paid for. Money for the Baberton Mains history booklet had helped to bring No. 2 account up to £4,834.86. Money from the September market was still awaited.
Gordon requested half of the £98.77 cost of staging September’s successful cross-country running competition between Harmeny and Corstorphine to be paid by JGCC, the other half to be met by the Friends of Curriemuirend Park. His request was agreed. Action: Ken
Richard suggested that Neighbourhood funding might be sought on a future occasion.
4.3  Monthly local planning matters. Neil had circulated his report before the meeting. Planning applications around Balerno were generally on hold. The Co-op’s change of use application to convert the former Hockey Scotland premises on Lanark Road to a shop had yet to be determined. Domenic Tedesco had begun work on the access road to the Water of Leith walkway and would begin construction work once he had fenced off the building site. He had started breaking up the concrete at the old Woodhall Mill site to use for road building. Cliff suggested that the actual Woodhall Paper Mill site would make a good place to house a mill museum. 
The JG police box was up for sale. A price of £14,000 had been quoted, but this was thought likely to apply to city centre boxes.
4.4  Meetings: the report of the public meeting of 28 August to discuss LDP2 had been  posted on the JGCC website with a link to it on the Friends of Curriemuirend site. 
Neil had attended a meeting of the Pentland Hills Consultative Forum where two wind farm applications had been discussed; one in West Lothian had been refused, another on a site north of Crosswoodhill had still to be considered.
There was discussion of the problem posed by rowdy groups of young people gathering in large numbers at Harlaw and elsewhere in the Pentlands during the summer holidays, engaging in under-age drinking, lighting fires, leaving litter and causing damage to trees, buildings and farm property. It was intended that an educational approach to the problem would be used in local high schools, while police patrols were being stepped up at the chief trouble spots. PC MacFarlane herself was directly involved in monitoring anti-social behaviour and under-age drinking in parks.
Helen had attended the Village Hall September meeting. Craig Dunlop had offered to supply bulbs for the new garden, which had been opened successfully, with a good turn out of adults and children. The memorial seat to Russell’s grandfather had been installed there.

The SW Forum meeting had been attended by Neil, Helen, Anne and Cliff; disquiet had been expressed about the idea of supporting the loss of prime agricultural land to the east of Milburn Tower for development by Murray Estates as a means of sparing Currie, Balerno and Curriemuirend Park from the developments proposed in LDP2. Anne also expressed her concern about the potential loss of farmland. Richard pointed out, however, that the Murray Estates site had some environmental advantages which might mitigate its disadvantages relative to the Lanark Road corridor, mainly that it was close to existing places of work and the public transport network, as well as to the new Business Gateway. 

5. Police report: PC MacFarlane reported that all the local communities had been targeted by bogus workmen who had succeeded in taking considerable sums of money under false pretences. In the whole area there had been a spate of break-ins to sheds resulting in thefts of garden equipment. There had been some attempted thefts from vehicles. Police were visiting the parents of young people involved in anti-social behaviour. Cliff thanked PC MacFarlane for her attendance, stressing the value of police liaison with the community. PC MacFarlane distributed police consultation forms to be completed for return at the next meeting.
5.1  Safety Committee meeting: there had been no meeting of the Safety Committee since the previous JGCC meeting.
 6. JGCC matters:

6.1  Representation period on LDP2 ends on 3rd October:
Neil had circulated a draft response from JGCC ahead of the meeting regarding proposed  building on Curriemuirend Park, based on the representation made by JGCC in response to LDP1. He had also drafted responses supporting policies on the green belt, trees and woodland, and transport network links with new developments. New additions to the draft LDP2 submissions were objections to building at Newmills Road in Balerno and at Curriehill Road. Nothing had been said in Neil’s drafts about the land east of Milburn Tower; Balerno CC had already made representations supporting building there as an alternative to green belt encroachments in their constituency.
In response to a question, Bill said that city councillors have the power to overrule planning officials. He suggested that JGCC might also oppose building at Riccarton Mains Road. He would be looking for support in February from fellow councillors to have all four sites on the Lanark Road corridor removed from LDP2 and their proposed housing put into the SDA east of Milburn Tower. Anne suggested that the need for more housing should be questioned before agreeing to any of Murray Estates’ plans. However, the deadline for doing so was the end of the week. Any revised housing numbers would be made available in February 2015.
Jim had received a lot of emails about the catchment areas for Juniper Green pupils and the effect housing at Curriemuirend Park might have on them, but no officials had been prepared to comment on the subject. Helen had received an email from Children and Families saying there would have to be consultation before any houses were built. Bill pointed out that in other words any residents in new housing would not be consulted. Jim asked that something on the educational impact of new housing should go into JGCC’s representation on HSG31 and GS10 (Curriemuirend and Clovenstone Drive). The Friends of Curriemuirend website had crashed but was back in operation and very busy. Jim would need all representation forms returned by midday on the following Thursday.
Helen and Gordon had attended Wester Hailes CC’s meeting on LDP2 where representation forms and the Friends of Curriemuirend website address had been given out. WHCC were very supportive of JGCC’s objections.

Neil asked for additional objections to be submitted to him for inclusion in JGCC’s final representations which judging from the mood of the meeting would include mention of the alternative site east of Millburn Tower.
6.2  Baberton Mains History Project – funding and progress update: Helen reported that the history group had been asked to give talks on the project in Currie, Colinton and Juniper Green in the new year. Material was being prepared for an interactive website to which the public could contribute; Neighbourhood Partnership funding would be sought for its development. Between four and five hundred books had been sold. 
6.3  JG Farmers Market move to Village Hall – progress of licence: Cliff reported that the licence was ready for issue following a final safety check, but that we could not publicise the move to the Village Hall until it had been received. He added that it was now impossible to speak directly to a city official; one had to speak to a contact centre which would then email the relevant person. Bill undertook to chase up the licence.
Russell reported on the Fair Trade stall at the September market; he had sold goods from the One World shop to the value of just under £130 on which a 5% rebate would be given leading to a return of £6.36 (please note that the One World Shop calculate the 5% on each article sold rather than on the total sum collected). There had been quite a lot of interest from the public and a good number of Fair Trade flyers had been taken. He would obtain Christmas cards for the October market. It was agreed unanimously that JGCC would support Russell’s initiative by paying for a half stall for the next two markets at a net cost of £17.50 each.
Juniper Green Primary wanted to become a Fair Trade School; Cliff and Russell would visit the school to seek volunteers to man the stall at the next market. Action: Cliff and Russell
There was discussion of the need to publicise the move of October’s market. Vic thought that the Correx boards could easily be adapted to show the new venue and Neil said that altering the signboards for the railings at Baberton Avenue would not be difficult. A new sign would be needed for the Baberton Mains footpath near the school. Action: Richard, Vic, Neil and Helen
6.4  Defibrillators in Schools: Norma had investigated the proposal to have defibrillators in schools; although all English schools would be able to buy them in autumn 2014 at a reduced cost, in Scotland it would be left to local authorities to decide whether to provide them. She believed all schools should have annual CPR training. Bill said that 24 Edinburgh schools had asked for training and that Sports Centres would almost certainly get defibrillators. Schools would probably fund raise to buy their own. Vic commented that while it was fairly simple to operate a defibrillator, some maintenance was needed. Cliff would contact the primary school to find out if it was planning to raise funds, in which case JGCC would be able to make a donation. Action: Cliff
 7. Councillors’ corner: Bill had attended a meeting with the Roads Department and the chair of Currie CC at which arrangements had been made for infill material to be delivered to Donkey Lane so that the hollow in the surface created by water erosion could be filled by volunteers.
 8.  AOCB: Jim distributed representation forms, asking members present to enlist as many of their neighbours and friends as possible to object to the plans for Curriemuirend Park in order to boost the final number of submissions.
 9.  Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc: the next meeting was arranged for Tuesday 28th October. Although Neil would not be able to attend in October and might not manage a Tuesday meeting in November, it was agreed that his very comprehensive planning reports would enable discussion of  planning issues in his absence.
____________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson,   ___  /  ____ /  ___
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